## **Woodley Park News**

Congratulations to the officers and four members of the Executive Committee who were elected at Tuesday's meeting: President, Jay Sushelsky; Vice President, Bill Menczer; Treasurer, Bruce Forrest; Secretary, Warren Gorlick; and Executive Committee Members, Kate Bertram, Barbara Ioanes, Rob Meisnere and Paul Poe. And thanks to Ward 1 Councilmember Jim Graham and Second District Police Commander Matthew Klein who spoke at the meeting.

**Triangle Park Tomorrow.** There will be a Fall morning of tending to and cleaning up the little park at the intersection of 29<sup>th</sup> Street, Garfield Street and Woodley Road at 10:30 am tomorrow, November 21<sup>st</sup>. If you can help out, please let Nan Simpson know.

WP neighbors Rob Meisnere and Laura Blum are hosting a **Horton's Kids holiday party**. Horton's Kids serves 163 children in grades K to 12 from the Wellington Park apartment complex in Anacostia. If you would like to participate, they will give you a child's wish list which is usually a combination of "want" and "need" items. Laura and Rob will host an open house on Saturday, December 11th from 2:30 to 5 pm to collect the gifts and feed and hydrate the gift givers. Email them for more information.

Many of you were surprised this week to find that entrances to Rock Creek Parkway were closed and that traffic was backed-up throughout the neighborhood. WPCA Executive Committee members have been working with NPS, MPD, DDOT and CMs Graham and Cheh to try to improve the situation, which will last for another four months. The latest traffic advisory is on the website.

## CALENDAR

The **WPCA Executive Committee** usually meets on the first Wednesday of the month; the next meeting will be on Wednesday, December 1, 7:30 pm, at Stanford (Connecticut Ave and Woodley Rd). All are welcome.

The Friends of the Cleveland Park Library is taking donations of books for its **Winter Book Sale** on Saturday, December 4 from 12 to 4 pm. Donations can be left at the library, any time it is open, and put in the big bins at the back, by the elevator. No periodicals, textbooks, business books or older travel, computer or health books, please.

WPCA Holiday Party. Thursday December 16<sup>th</sup> (details to follow)

John Goodman
Past pres., WPCA
For more information, visit http://www.wpcaonline.org/